St Maddern’s Church of England School
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(Endowed by George Daniel, 1710)
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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 14th March 2014
Dear Parents
What a great week we have had with lots of learning going on in so many different ways. Yesterday I heard lots of really great things from the children about the trip to Newlyn Fish Market.  The children were able to look and touch many different sea creatures to find out more about the wonderful world in which we live.  Mr Sturges was impressed by the excellent questions posed by the children, especially Jowan Garcia.  All the children were great ambassadors for our school.  On Tuesday Sebastian, Kelci and Faith were chosen to take part in a gifted and talented science morning at Porthcurno Museum.  They came back very enthused by what they had learnt, then on Wednesday Molly, Kelci, Faith and Kiah went on a workshop all the about the science of chocolate at Cape Cornwall.  I was impressed with what they told me about the melting points of different varieties of chocolate.  The children had obviously enjoyed the day as there was some evidence left on their faces!!

On Tuesday 15 of our children performed at the Truro Music Festival, performing 2 songs.  The standard was very high and although we did not win, we came away with an excellent score.  The children sounded great, looked very smart and again brilliantly represented the school.  Our thanks goes to Mrs Judge and Mrs Sturges for preparing the children, accompanying and conducting them on the day. 
Thanks to all those children who brought in a voluntary contribution as part of World Book Day. £39.00 was raised and is being donated to LARF Cornwall.  Next Week Mr Payne will be coming into assembly to talk to the children about the work of the charity.

Today we are very sad to see Beau and Molly leave St Maddern’s School family. The family are travelling to London tomorrow and then onto OZ to begin a new chapter of their lives.  We wish the family all the best for the future…..we will miss you all.  Do keep in touch with us here in Madron. 
NEXT WEEK

There will be no handbell ringing club next week as there are interviews being held in school for the position of headteacher.  Brass is also cancelled next week.

There will be no clubs during the final week of term.  Clubs will begin again on the week beginning 5th May 2014.  (The 3rd week of the Summer term, due to staff training after school during the 2nd week back)

FUTURE EVENTS ADVANCED WARNING
On Monday 24th March all parents are invited to an open afternoon.  This will be from 2.15- 3.00 and will take place in the classrooms.  Parents will be welcome to come and visit the school and the children will be sharing with you what they have been doing in school.  We do hope that all parents will come along.  The children have produced some great work and they want to show how much progress they have made.  This is a great opportunity for the children to share their work with you.
On Friday 8th May there will be a Jacobean Day occurring as part of the PENZANCE 400 celebrations.  There will be many things to enjoy on the day, with St Maddern’s participating in Maypole Dancing on the day.  There are a number of Maypoles which have been especially commissioned, to be made by Chris Nixon (who helped us make our giant for Mazey Day) which will be used for the event.  A specialist dance teacher, Helen Musser, who has worked here before, will be working with our children.  The rehearsals will be on the following days:-
Monday 24th March, Monday 31st March and Monday 28th April.
The children will be performing reflections of Easter on Wednesday 2nd April @2pm at Madron Church.  All the children will be participating in this special event which will retell the Easter story through drama, music and movement. Please come and bring your friends.

All parents are invited into school 12-12.30 on Friday 4th April for our Celebration Assembly.  A number of children will be performing on the keyboard at this time.  Attendance awards will also be given out.

Yesterday a letter went out regarding a film being made in the local area.  All children who want to be considered to be a part of this please bring your slips back asap.
HEADTEACHER AWARD
Jowan Garcia for excellent questioning and outstanding geography knowledge.

STAR READERS
Kayden, Harry, Abbie, Sebastian, Isabella, Fern, Noah and Libby.

Best wishes

Helen Pearce 
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